From: Ardley with Fewcott PC 
Sent: 16 September 2016 12:40
To: Planning
Subject: Attention Matthew Parry - AwF PC Objection to 16/01594/F

16/01594/F | Erection of 34 dwelling houses with associated access and infrastructure. | OS Parcel 9507 South Of 26 And Adjoining Fewcott Road Fritwell
 
OBJECTION 
 
From Ardley with Fewcott Parish Council
 
In summary we object to the proposed development on the principle of traffic generation with no mitigation.
 
The developer has provided a Transport Statement prepared by Mode Transport Planning (MTR).
 
MTR report dated 31 May 2016 records 83 car parking spaces will be provided at the development.  This is a development which benefits from no regular public transport and which is located on an unclassified road which already suffers from very high levels of traffic. Fewcott Road acts as a rat run for many drivers avoiding the busy junction 10 of the M40 by travelling from the B4100 at Souldern via Fritwell and Ardley with Fewcott to the B430 or for drivers who avoid the A34/M40 bottleneck by travelling from Kidlington, via Lower Heyford, Somerton, Fritwell and Ardley with Fewcott to rejoin the M40 at junction 10 and vice versa. 
 
MTR suggest that the transport generation caused by the development will have a “Trip impact” of 18 and 17 return trips at peak times, morning and evening respectively.  Assuming this is only one car per household (which is unrealistic given the development includes family houses) this begs the question as to what the residents of the other 16 and 17 houses respectively will be doing.  On the understanding that there is proposed to be a mix of single dweller and family houses with capacity for 83 cars we refute findings of MTR.  At peak times, as there is no alternative for residents to travel, other than by car, we would expect 1-2 car movements per house equating to 34 to 68 trips. 
 
We request that this application is refused and that CDC request a new and more reliable Transport Statement.  Furthermore if a development is to be considered in this location we believe the developer should provide s106 payments to enable suitable traffic calming in Ardley with Fewcott to mitigate the traffic generation.
Stewart Deakin.
Clerk to Ardley with Fewcott Parish Council,
Cherrytree Cottage, 2 Fewcott Green, Bicester, Oxfordshire, OX277PU
01869346996
 

 

